


















































































































































Dear Mayor and Council Members, 

I am writing this e-mail as a property owner and resident of 926 Quincy Street. 

At this upcoming Council meeting, the Council will be voting on whether or not to send written 
notice to property owners to invite them to a public meeting to discuss their concerns over the 
Downtown Parking Plan. 

I urge you to vote for this measure. 

A public open house on the parking plan was held on June 24. Notice for this meeting was only 
published in the Rapid City Journal. Notice was not sent to affected property owners. 

My wife and I did not have notice of the meeting held on June 24, nor were we even aware of the 
proposed changes to parking affecting our residence until Kurt Whitesell contacted us to attend 
the Legal & Finance meeting held this past Wednesday and to sign his petition against the 
proposed plan. 

I believe that my family’s lack of notice of the June 24 meeting and the proposed parking plan is 
not unique. Both of our neighbors directly to the east (Bob Moore and John and Judy Hey) 
likewise did not have notice of either the June 24 meeting or the proposed plan. Dr. Bruce Evans, 
who owns rental units on the south side of the 900 block of Quincy Street, also was unaware of 
both the meeting and the proposed parking plan.  I have not attempted to speak with other 
property owners in our block to determine if they were similarly unaware.  

Together the Raforths, Bob Moore, the Heys and Bruce Evans own approximately 50% of the 
properties fronting Quincy Street in this block.  

I personally believe that other property owners in the area also did not have this knowledge, and 
very well may still be unaware of the City’s contemplated parking change. 

All of this tells me that the City has not done a good job in notifying property owners of its 
proposed parking plan. 

Written notice needs to be sent to all affected property owners and the City needs to hear more 
voices on the issue before a final decision is made on the proposed parking plan. 

Significant property rights and interests are affected by the proposed parking plan, including 
property rights and interests which may need to be compensated for by the City, if they lost as a 
result of the proposed parking plan. 

From our family’s perspective, the proposed plan, which provides for 10 hour metered parking for 
the 900 block of Quincy Street – 

(1)     Adversely affects the historic character, aesthetics and value of our home (the former 
McNamara residence at the corner of Quincy Street and West Boulevard). 

(2)     Takes away street parking in front of our residence for guests and a second family vehicle 
with no adequate off-street parking alternative. 

(3)     Constitutes an unwelcome intrusion into the West Boulevard historic neighborhood. 



(4)     Takes away two hour non-metered parking in front of our residence and Bob Moore’s office, 
which was previously granted by the City. 

(5)     Places parking meters on both sides of the street where none presently exist  

Nor do I believe that my family’s viewpoint is atypical. Everyone that I have spoken to both in my 
neighborhood and the surrounding area, including the YMCA, has expressed a negative 
response to the City’s proposed parking plan as it affects the southwest portion of Downtown.  
This type of response was the resounding theme of those who spoke at the Legal & Finance 
meeting this past Wednesday. It is evident by the approximately 100 signatures against the 
parking plan in Kurt Whitesell’s petition. This type of response also strongly resonates through 
the comments to the parking plan on the City’s website.  

In sum, there would appear to be a public outcry by those who are aware of the parking plan. 
Given the lack of notice provided to property owners, it would be an error for the City to assume 
that those who have not responded have tacitly approved the plan.   

If the proposed parking plan is a sound plan for the Downtown and the surrounding 
neighborhood, then those who are proponents of the plan should have nothing to fear over giving 
notice to property owners and further discussion.    

For these reasons, I urge you to vote in favor of sending notices to property owners and providing 
for one or more further public forums in order to allow additional input on the proposed parking 
plan. 

Respectfully submitted, 

John H. Raforth 

Bangs, McCullen, Butler, Foye &  Simmons, L.L.P. 

333 West Boulevard, Suite 400  

P.O. Box 2670 

Rapid City, SD 57709 

(605) 343-1040 (Phone) 

(605) 343-1503 (Fax) 



 

Dear Mayor and Council Members, 
 
Thank you for taking the time to review and consider our concerns.   
 
The legal and finance meeting on Wednesday was enlightening.  I understand you've been 
working hard a coming up with a fair and equitable plan.  I am encouraged by the fact we will 
have another public meeting to discuss our concerns, in addition to the mailing of cards 
requesting property owners preference of metered parking.  Hopefully, with this additional 
information, we can address a more equitable parking plan to include all businesses in downtown. 
 
I believe, in the long term, a parking garage will be necessary to revitalize downtown Rapid City.  
I look forward to working together to come up with a plan that would be beneficial to the entire 
community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kurt W. Whitesell, CFP® 

President 
Whitesell Financial Group 
817 9th Street, Rapid City, SD  57701 
kurt@whitesellfinancialgroup.com 
(605) 348-1152 
(605) 348-0087 fax 
(888) 348-6228 toll free 
  
 


